
UTILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
of April 11, 2022

In Attendance: Vermilion City Council: Monica Stark, President of Council;
Steve Herron, Council At Large, Pat Stein, Ward One; Teresa
Mayle, Ward Two; Greg Drew, Ward Three; Barb Brady, Ward
Four; Brian Holmes, Ward Five

Administration: Jim Forthofer, Mayor; Chris Howard, City
Engineer; Amy Hendricks, Finance Director; Chris Hartung,
Police Chief; Tony Valerius, Service Director

Call to Order: Monica Stark, Chairwoman, RESOLVED THAT this Utilities
Committee comprised of the committee of the whole does now
come to order.

TOPIC ONE: Review of Chapter 2022-23 (Chapter 1082 – Stormwater)

C. Howard said the EPA has changed some of their requirements for stormwater
and revisions have been submitted to council that are required. A lot of changes
have to do with the permit.

B. Brady asked if the citizens will dramatically see any changes with passing this
legislation. C. Howard said there is no impact to the citizens. There is more impact
on future development with new water quality requirements. He noted there are
no new fee requirements.

Monica Stark adjourned the meeting upon no further discussion.

Next meeting: May 9, 2022 @ 6:00 p.m. at the Vermilion Municipal Court Complex,
687 Decatur Street, Vermilion, Ohio

Transcribed by: Gwen Fisher, Certified Municipal Clerk
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